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 WOOTTON PARK   

Picnic on the Park 
Many thanks to everyone who came and supported our event on 3rd June to celebrate the Queens Platinum 
Jubilee.  The weather was glorious and it was great to see so many people out enjoying themselves.  Thanks 
goes to the Football Club for their help and support in various aspects of managing the event.  Also to 
Companion Paws and Positive Paws Canine Training Academy for organising a fantastic fun dog show.   
We appreciate the time everyone gave who lent a hand in the preparation and volunteering on the day. 
Will Border – Chairman – Wootton Park Association 

 

Wootton Park 200 Club – YOU’VE GOT TO BE IN IT TO WIN IT! 

Monthly draws take place for the 200 Club, with 3 prizes awarded. 
If you would like to become a member then applications for this can be found at; 

www.north-woottonpc.norfolkparishes.gov.uk or email info@southwoottonpc.co.uk  
Or telephone 01553 671692 for more details, Monday to Friday, between 8am and 12 midday. 

It costs £24 per year, and a draw is made monthly.  Last month the top prize was £46.40.  
The more members we have, the higher the cash prize! 

Recent months winners include; 
 

Winners for February 
1

st
 Prize,  £49.20 – Mrs Brice 

2
nd

 Prize, £36.90 – R Williamson 
3

rd
 Prize, £24.60 – D Beverage 

Winners for March 
1

st
 Prize – Mr Houchen 

2
nd

 Prize – P Hughes 
3

rd
 Prize – W Border 

Winners for April 
1

st
 Prize – A Gay 

2
nd

 Prize – M Weeson 
3

rd
 Prize – B Angell 

 

                      

 

NORTH WOOTTON NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN 

 
Many thanks to everyone who completed the Neighbourhood Plan Survey back in March, we had 300 

responses.  It is clear that residents want the character and style of the village to remain the same and to 

retain as many footpaths, green corridors and access routes as possible. As part of the next stage of work we 

have the opportunity to include specific local green spaces, key view points and non-designated heritage 

assets into the plan to help protect them. 

We are keen to have your input into this, so if you have a view or area of the village that you think should 

be protected please take a photo and send it to the Clerk by 15th July – if you would like some more 

information contact details are at the end of the newsletter. 

The PC would also like to thank Nigel at Meadow Stores for collecting the paper copies of the surveys for us. 

 

PRIORY LANE UPDATE – The Parish Council is in the process of purchasing the triangle of land behind the 

bus shelter on Priory Lane, we intend to keep it as a green space for the village to enjoy. 

http://www.north-woottonpc.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/
mailto:info@southwoottonpc.co.uk


STREETLIGHTS - The scheme to replace the streetlamps to LED’s is now complete.  We are pleased that 

the lighting of the Parish is now much more energy efficient. 

OVERHANGING TREES/HEDGES 
At this time of year trees and hedges can often grow over your garden boundary and overhang onto public 
footpaths.  Please be aware of this and trim back if necessary so that pedestrians, especially those with 
buggies or in wheelchairs can pass easily – thank you. 

Gaywood Library  
The library continues to offer some excellent services and community clubs. 

Thursday Café for the Bereaved - Weekly at 11.00am 

Colour me Calm – Tuesdays at 10.30am 

Just A Cuppa— Tuesdays 2.00pm 

Knit and Natter - Fridays 10.30am 

Bounce and Rhyme time - Tuesdays and Thursdays 9.40am 

If you wish to contact the Library to find out more telephone – 01553 768498 
 

STREET LIGHT MAINTENANCE REPORTING 
To report a faulty street light, please notify the Clerk as the Parish is responsible for their maintenance not 

Norfolk County Council.  If you can provide the exact location, ie the house number which the street light is 

nearest this is very helpful.  The Clerk’s contact details are at the end of this newsletter. 

THE PARISH COUNCIL 
The Parish Council meets on the first Thursday of each month at 7.00 pm, in North Wootton Village Hall, (no 
meeting is held in August).  You can raise any matters which are in the province of the Parish Council within 
the items called Open Forum.  If you prefer not to attend a meeting in person at the moment, but have an 
issue you would like to raise then please contact the Clerk, she can bring this to the attention of the Council 
on your behalf.  Listed below are all Councillors names and addresses should you wish to contact them; 
 

Mr John Marshall-Grint - Chair   Harvest House, Station Road   631163 
(Vice-Chairman & Vice-Finance Officer)  
Mr Will Border (Finance Officer)   71 Hayfield Road    673643 
Mr Derek Cox      2 Cranmer Avenue    671195 
Mr John Merrey     3 Cranmer Avenue    674374 
Mr Malcolm Edwards       15 Cuthbert Close    672616 
Mr Simon Kilham (Trinity Hospital Rep)  York House, The Green   631297 
Mrs Bridget Nurse     Church Farm Barns, Nursery Lane  670203 
Mr Keith Simpson     11 Old Rectory Close     07502 195465 
Mr Jason Harper     5 Hayfield Road    671218 
Mr Antony Lamb     Wisteria Cottage, Priory Lane    07450 509980 
Mr Jim Blood      Caldale, Nursery Lane     07709 447036 
Position has been co-opted  
The Clerk - Mrs Rachel Curtis    2 Ullswater Ave, South Wootton  673043 
       northwoottonpc@outlook.com  
 
The Planning Committee consists of Councillors Cox, Merrey and Edwards 
Wootton Park Members: Councillors Border (Chairman), Marshall-Grint and Nurse 
Village Hall Representatives:  Councillors Border, Nurse, Harper, Lamb and Marshall-Grint 
 

Please see attached the newsletter from the Village Hall  

mailto:northwoottonpc@outlook.com

